




 

Nominations and Elections – Andrea Gentry, Chair 
Gentry reported that certification of nominations has to be completed by the third week in April, ballots are mailed 
the second Wednesday in May. Nominations will be added to the Admin Senate website so that people may 
consider running.  

 
Professional Development – Angel Nelson, Chair / Jennifer Garrison 
Nelson reported that the committee did not meet in December. With the cancellation of Dr. Rochon’s presentation 
at the Faculty/Admin meeting, the committee did not have any business to discuss. Plans this spring may include a 
presentation about work-life balance. Speakers may come from the Employee Assistance Program as a benefit to 
the University.  

 
Liaisons –Kat Draughon (absent) / Steve Bridges (absent) 
No Report 

 
Unfinished Business 
Lindy reported the total compensation survey is nearly ready to send to only voting administrators that are 
qualified for Admin Senate. Bridges has approved and the survey is currently with OPRA for distribution. The goal is 
to send in the next week, pending coordination with OPRA. They will also send reminders for people to fill out the 
survey.   
 
Lindy met with Faculty Senate and Staff Council to share our proposal to increase the use of family sick leave from 
75 hours to 150 hours. She has secured letters of support from each group. It is our recommendation to make this 
effective July 1 to follow the next fiscal year.  
 
Bebout made a motion to approve the family sick time increase proposal and advance it to University 
Administration, Orth second. Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Lindy thanked the Employee Relations and Benefits committee for all their work on this item and bringing this 
finished proposal forward.  
 


